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                  Minutes of the 33rd Annual General Meeting of 

   the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council 

held on Monday 9th November, 2009 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.

1.
Present: Community Councillors Bob Kerr (chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), David Bethune (secretary), Tom Combe (Treasurer), Caroline Cruikshank,  Graham Easton, Gordon Edgar, Jim Gibson, Wilma Gunn, John Munro, Ian King and Alistair Pattullo, and Scottish Borders Councillors Vicky Davidson and Kenneth Gunn.

[also in attendance: PC Lesley Shiell, Community Wardens G. Johnstone and D. Penman, 1 member of the Press and 4 members of the public]

2.
Apologies were received from Scottish Borders Councillor Carolyn Riddell-Carre, and Andrew Keddie (Tweeddale Press).

3.
The Minutes of the 32nd Annual General Meeting of the Council, held on 10th November, 2008 were approved: proposed by Lindsay Neil, seconded by Tom Combe.

4.
Chairman’s Report: Chairman Bob Kerr presented the following report (which was taken as read): 

“2009, like 2008, has been an extremely busy year for the Community Council.  I said last year in my opening address of 2007 that Community Councils across Scotland were entering into exciting times, I believe that we are in the midst of those times and  indeed, in my view, this has been proven to be the case as far as Selkirk is concerned.

In June of this year we had a Contested Election for the Community Council, which resulted in three new members being elected.  I take this opportunity to welcome those who have joined us; Mr Gordon Edgar who is a past Chairman of this council; Mr Graham Easton and Mrs Wilma Gunn. I would also like to thank those who have left us: Norman Roxburgh; Murray Smail, and John Howie, for their hard work and dedication to this Community Council.  

There have been 12 General meetings since the last AGM plus 1 public meeting to consider the next stage of the proposed wind farm on the North Common. There have also been several meetings with SBC officers and with MSP Jeremy Purvis in relation to the Selkirk Issues list and the High Street regeneration application to the Scottish Government. Sadly this time around Selkirk missed out on a share in the first round of the £60m TCRF that the Scottish Government has set aside for central area regeneration across Scotland. At this time we are awaiting the result of a new bid which has been submitted for the second round.

Dr Lindsay Neil (vice chair of the CC and chairman of the Selkirk Regeneration Group ) organized the public meeting on the proposed wind farm for the North Common, this meeting was well attended and points were raised for and against the proposal on taking this project forward to its next feasibility stage. A public ballot was held and it was decided by a majority of 56% of those who voted, to take the project to the next stage.

We have achieved much in the past year and as always much more has been identified that is still to be done. We appreciate the support and help from our elected SBC Councillors (SBC) and the officers of Scottish Borders Council without which some of our efforts may not have been achieved. It is at this point I would like to thank those members of the public who come along on a regular basis to  support our meetings to take part in the “Open Forum“ sessions, and let us know what concerns them about the town and the surrounding district in which we serve. As a Council it is our duty to listen to public opinion and to consider this at our meetings before passing our conclusions to our elected SBC Councilors and then for them to take these forward on behalf of the Selkirk community. 

This year, just like last year, Councillor Gunn has again been able to persuade the new Scottish Government Transport Minister to visit Selkirk to see the traffic problems that we have with the A7 route through the town centre. Despite this visit like last year has once again seen the Scottish Government has once again failed to include a By-Pass for Selkirk in their spending plans for the foreseeable future, but we will not give up our resolve to make this happen. It has to be said that the feasibility study that was completed clearly indicated that there was indeed a very sound business case for a by-pass to be built.

The presence of Lothian and Borders Police at our meetings is of great value to the community and thanks must go to PC Lesley Shiell and to those officers who deputise when Lesley is not available to attend.

We receive regular reports from the Selkirk Hill Management Group and the Plattling Twinning Group, and there is also the regular update from the Selkirk Regeneration Group, and I am pleased to say that they are all doing well. We must not forget those who run the Evening Classes with their various courses, they are very much appreciated by us all. This is not an easy task but if it was we would all want to do it, so well done Tommy Combe and his band of helpers including all the tutors of these classes. Thanks must also to go to Alistair Pattullo for the setting up of the very successful Selkirk Community Council Web Site.

Planning can take up much of the time at Community Council meetings, and as I said last year Selkirk has the good fortune in that we have Councillor Ian King who has continued in the role of planning officer and has continued to guide us in the much needed professional approach to our views and how we can deal with planning applications. There have been many and varied planning applications that have been tabled before us in this past year to which we have considered and duly given our comments on, some we have given our approval and some that we have considered to be unsuitable for Selkirk. It has to be said that at the Planning Committee we feel that Selkirk has not been fully supported at times by some of our SBC elected councilors and those of the Eildon Area Committee and the full Planning Committee at Newton St. Boswells.  I refer in particular to the relocation of the “ Bookies  to a prominent position in the Market Place and to the loss of the “Prime Retail Frontage“ status that was previously accorded to Selkirk, whereby we are the only town within the Scottish Borders to have this status withdrawn in the newly adopted Local Plan. Selkirk Community Council will continue to argue that this must be reinstated in the future.

Throughout this year the Community Council has discussed the issue of the Common Good Fund and the administration of this fund. Dr Lindsay Neil, with the legal help and advice of Kirsten Scott, has taken SBC to task on many issues of the listing of  fixed and the moveable assets of the Common Good Fund, and they will continue with this task until all the assets have been accounted for. On behalf of the community I thank them for all the time and effort that they have given to this.

Last year I said that SBC had indicated, that they were to undertake a review of how they fund Community Councils within the Scottish Borders and this was done during the summer of this year. I was invited to sit on this panel as an observer in my capacity as the Scottish Borders area representative of the Association of Scottish Community Councils (ASCC).  The panel considered a range of formats for funding of CCs before finally presenting their recommendations to full council.  I have to inform all that in my ASCC capacity I am concerned that the Insurance that is provided by SBC does not include the cover for Libel and Slander, instead they have included Employers Liability; as a STATUTORY BODY set up by government we as community councillors are wholly liable for all things that a CC does. This is something that we all must consider for the future.

Last year I reported on Community Empowerment and Community Engagement for CCs; and that the Scottish Government after consultation with the ASCC and COSLA announced that there were to be two pilot schemes on community empowerment. The areas chosen by the SG were Arran Community Council and Langside Community Council in Glasgow. After further meetings with the First Minister Alex Salmond and Cabinet Secretary John Swinney the ASCC announced that there would be a further four pilot schemes. Community Councils in the Scottish Borders have not featured in these schemes. The reason for this was the criteria required to secure a pilot could not be met within the current SBC Model Scheme for The Establishment of Community Councils. The Scottish Government had set up working party group which was made up of Senior Civil Servants of the Scottish Government, along with representatives from both the Association of Scottish Community Councils and COSLA to produce a National Model Scheme for The Establishment of Community Councils. The final document which after two years of deliberating was presented to the Scottish Government and in turn to COSLA, to be recommend to all Local Authority’s for adoption. At this time SBC after having completed and adopted their scheme in December 2007 have yet to alter their scheme.   

Scottish Borders Council has circulated a document for the replacement of the five Area Committees within the Borders. The Council seeks to replace them with area forums which will include SBC elected councillors alongside representatives from each CC within each ward. I know that some CCllrs view this as replacing one tier of local government with another of the same; only this time with a new name. Community Empowerment can come in many ways and this must be seen as one of those ways and I believe that we must seriously consider this as a real opportunity to have at least a voice on the same level as elected councillors on SBC. 

On a final note I would like to take this opportunity to thank all my present colleagues on the Community Council, and those who have left us, for all their support given to me in two years that I have been Chairman, their hard work, time and devotion to meetings and the tasks that they have under taken.  David Bethune, our hard working secretary,  has always coped admirably and never seems to stop or get flustered with all the correspondence and minute taking, along with his letter writing duties without which this or any CC could not function as we do. I reported last year that I quickly discovered that to be a chairman you need an endless amount of time and patience and, I said that I relied a great deal on CCllrs Dr Lindsay Neil and Ian King. I must thank you again and say that I am indebted to them.

As I said in my opening address to the people of Selkirk and surrounding district when I was elected that “We Are Your Council -  We Are Here To Represent You” on any matter however great or small. Come along to our monthly meetings in the Victoria Halls, participate in the Open Forum or, if you wish, simply contact any of Your Community Councillors.

This is your council; we are here to represent and put forward your views, not our views as individual councilors. 

It does not seem anything like two years since I was elected to be chairman of The Royal Burgh of Selkirk And District Community Council. I feel privileged and honoured to have held this position and wish my successor all the very best on becoming chairman of such a prestigious community body”.

5.
Treasurer’s Report: Hon. Treasurer T. Combe presented the accounts for the Evening Study Classes (for year to 31/03/09) and for the Community Council (year to 30/09/09).   These accounts had been independently examined by Hon. Auditor, Vivien Ross.  

The accounts for the Study Classes showed a closing balance of £923.06.  T. Combe explained that the withdrawal of the SBC grant now means that classes can only run if there are at least 10 participants. The Lindean Art class, and Computing classes have been discontinued.  The treasurer agreed to investigate cheaper forms of advertising, such as a smaller ad in the Southern Reporter, indicating full details available from the website, and the use of SB Connect, and any other free local alternatives.

The Study Class accounts were adopted: proposed G. Edgar, seconded L.Neil.

The accounts for the Community Council showed a closing balance of £749.39.  This is below the £1365 threshhold, so the SBC grant should be payable this year.


The Community Council accounts were adopted: proposed G. Easton, seconded I. King.   

The Chairman thanked T. Combe for his work.

6.
Appointment of Office-Bearers:   

a) Chairman: Two members were nominated:

Gordon Edgar

Proposed — John Munro


Seconded — Lindsay Neil

Alistair Pattullo

Proposed – Wilma Gunn

Seconded – David Bethune

Gordon Edgar was elected by 9 votes to 2, with 1 abstention

L. Neil congratulated B. Kerr on his successful 2 years as Chairman.  This sentiment was unanimously endorsed by all present.  New Chairman G. Edgar asked B. Kerr to continue in the Chair until the end of the AGM, which he readily agreed to do.

b) Vice-Chairman: Dr. Lindsay Neil
Proposed — Gordon Edgar

Seconded — Tom Combe

Elected unopposed.

c) Hon. Treasurer: Tom Combe 

Proposed — Lindsay Neil

Seconded — Alistair Pattullo

Elected unopposed.

d) Hon. Secretary: David Bethune
Proposed — Alistair Pattullo

Seconded — Wilma Gunn

Elected unopposed.

e) Hon. Auditor:  Viv Ross 

Proposed — Lindsay Neil

Seconded — Gordon Edgar

Elected unopposed.

7.
Appointments to other roles:

a) Planning Spokesperson: Ian King
Proposed — David Bethune

Seconded — Lindsay Neil

Elected unopposed.

b) Evening Study Class Organiser: Tom Combe
Proposed — Ian King

Seconded — Gordon Edgar

Elected unopposed.

8.
Appointments to sub-groups:

a) Selkirk Hill Management Group:
Gordon Edgar, Ian King, Caroline Cruickshank

b) Plattling Twinning Group
John Munro, Lindsay Neil

9.     Appointments to outside bodies:

a) Selkirk Sessions – Alistair Pattullo

b) Scott’s Selkirk – Alistair Pattullo, Tom Combe, Graham Easton

c) Chamber of Trade – Tom Combe, Gordon Edgar

d) Argus House Committee — Gordon Edgar

e) Friends of Viewfield Trust — Lindsay Neil

f) A7 Action Group — Ian King, Graham Easton

g) Scottish Borders Housing Association — Graham Easton

h) Selkirk Regeneration Company — Caroline Cruickshank (L. Neil, D.Bethune and I. King are also members)

i) Selkirk High School Safer Routes to School – Alistair Pattullo

j) Play park development working group – Ian King

k) Association of Scottish Community Councillors – Bob Kerr

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………


